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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, May 12, 2009
Mr. Allen, Chairman, called the Tuesday, May 12, 2009, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:

Tim Allen, Chairperson



 Martin Weiss, Member






 Lori Mitchener, Member
Absent:  

Tom Romeo, Member





Jonathan Cody, Member 
Staff




Present:

Kathy Morgan, Administrative Assistant

Guests:



Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of April 28, 2009.

Forestry Committee

Scott Stimpson and Steve Nathan, from the Forestry Committee, were present to give members an update on the progress of the tree cutting plan for the Swan Pond land.  They have decided to go forward with the General Government land and passed around the Swan Pond Area Forestry Proposal Summary.  Members were invited to walk the forest after the trees are marked,  which is the next step.  After the trees are marked, the Forestry Committee would review and go forward with his recommendations, make changes, or not go forward with the plan.  Mr. Stimpson and Mr. Nathan wanted to advise members that if the Forestry Committee opted not to go forward with the plan, they would still owe the Forester anywhere from $3,200 to $4,400.  Mr. Allen asked how close the cutting would come to MacIntyre Estates.  Mr. Stimpson said that there would be no cutting on the Swan Pond area near MacIntyre.

Members of the Conservation Commission advised Mr. Stimpson and Mr. Nathan that they can go to the Board of Selectmen with a consensus of support and that Conservation would be willing to pay 1/3 of the bill.  

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission will accept a third of the bill for the work that the forester is doing at Swan Pond, but not more than $1,500.

Certificate of Compliance
44 Southwick Road (245-1222)
The homeowner is working on cleaning up the debris but is not ready for a Certificate of Compliance.
Public Hearings
12 Orchard Drive (245-xxxx)
Mr. Donovan, the homeowner, was present.  He presented his plan to members for removing the existing inground pool that is collapsing.  He plans to replace the old pool with a new inground pool with an 8’ apron.  The work is 50’+ from the edge of wetlands.
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions plus one that there be no de-watering toward the wetlands.

Continued Public Hearings
4 Ten Rod Way (245-1320)
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission continue the Continued Public Hearing until the next  scheduled meeting, May 26, 2009.
Adjourn 

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 8:30 PM

Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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